Wellspring West Sussex - Committee Meeting

Thursday 26 March 2015
Present: Adam, Bernie, Chris, Debbie and Lizzie
Apologies: Lorna
Minutes of last meeting: Agreed
Matters arising: Website is now up to date and Lizzie is able to add and delete so please send any items that you would like to see on the site to Lizzie.
Annual Report from Lizzie for year 2013/14 and AGM business

Minutes of the previous meeting held on 16/10/13 were agreed.
Report by Lizzie:
The second newsletter of 2013 focused on Words in Action, part of the project ‘Understanding Information Needs of young people with disabilities’ this was produced with the remaining funding from Awards for All. It also contained details of the Poetry Project delivered by Chris 

In December 2013 we received £4200 from the Henry Smith Charity for two editions of the newsletter.  Issue 1, 2014 looked at Technology for Communicating. The remaining funds from the Henry Smith Charity will be used for Issue 2, 2014 – Musical Technology.

We received £1882 from the Sussex Community Foundation, Cullum Family Trust in September 2013. This was used for music workshops delivered by Adam and his trainee John, and also to update the website.

In October 2013, we received a further £120 from the Alchemy Foundation which has enabled me to continue offering free places for primary school children with special needs and their brothers and sisters at my Craft Club.
Lizzie will add the full annual report and accounts for 2013/14 to the website. These are also available on the Charity Commission website.

Income for the year was £6252.79 and expenditure was £4822.86

Election of Committee

The trustees are Lizzie Baily, Lorna Schmidt and Debbie Newson who are all signatories on the bank account. The remaining Committee members Bernie Daly, Adam Gellibrand and Chris North all agreed to continue and were all re-elected en bloc as proposed by Lizzie Baily and seconded by Debbie Newson.

Officers are as follows:
Chairperson

 
 Lizzie Baily

                                     
Treasurer/Secretary

 Debbie Newson

The accounts were again verified by the independent examiner, Mr Tim Williams

Financial Report
Bank balance is £1866.11

Cheque drawn for Lizzie £40 for the Craft Club, remaining funds for the next edition of the newsletter 

We received £200 from Wilf Page Charity Supper Club, this was a request for funds put forward by Lorna.
Newsletters 
Issue 1 – 2015 Special Education. Lizzie has almost completed this. There should be a mention for IPSEA, Network 81 and NASEN and something about the new EHC Plans – DN will check contacts for the groups. There are contributions in this edition from the students at Oak Grove College following contact with Lizzie by the school. They have requested 235 copies of this edition and hopefully there will be more contributions from the students in future editions now that contact has been established.  
The Dame Vera Lynn Trust School for Parents has also requested 10 copies.
A funding application has gone to Sussex Community Foundation for 3 editions (second edition of 2015 and 2 editions in 2016) with a theme of managing money, personal budgets, debt and benefits to run through the 3 editions. This would be in the form of a pull-out booklet of the middle 4 pages so the remaining pages could concentrate on another theme.

Social Networking was suggested as a theme for the second edition of 2015, to include website accessibility and online security. Also Sprungdigi a project all about learning disabled people getting creative and connecting with the world through digital tech.
Other funding applications
Clore Duffield to continue the poetry project with Chris, this is for £2835

An application to be made to Awards for All to continue music workshops with Adam also for £2835
Localgiving and easyfundraising

We have received 2 donations on Localgiving – fees taken but we should get GiftAid which they process for us so a good reason to promote it if anyone wants to advertise in the newsletter or just donate. The £5 promotion scheme – only donations of £5 counted and went into a draw to be selected to be doubled, so not as good as it sounded.

Easyfundraising – lots of websites eligible and we have received £37.85 in the financial year 2014/15 so this is a really easy way to raise money.

Website
Already mentioned this, Lizzie is now fully in charge of this so please send any events/news/groups that you want to see on the site and she will put it on and take it off when the event is over.

Child Protection Policy

Updated – all agreed. This policy is also available to view on the website.

There is an online child protection course on the NSPCC website cost £20, Debbie will look into this.

Both Adam and Chris have £10m Public Liability Insurance, Lizzie will look into this for her Craft Club.

DBS checks – everyone to confirm to Debbie that these are in place and the expiry dates.
AOB
Daniel Cheeseman at WSCC has funding for projects involving young people – Chris will follow this up

Lizzie said it would be helpful to her to have a helper at her Craft Club – Debbie will look into funding for this.
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